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To,
Shri Ajit dada Pawar
Hon’ble Deputy Chief Minister
Hon’ble Finance Minister
Government of Maharashtra

Sub: Experts Panel and a Cabinet sub-committee appointed by Hon’ble Chief
Minister to suggest steps to tackle the financial crisis arising out of the
coronavirus pandemic

Respected Sir,

We refer to the above subject. In this regard, we have to submit that the real estate
business Pre-COVID was already under slow down and Post-COVID the business
has come to a virtual halt. To address the issue of several industries including the
Real Estate Industry, immediately after the COVID 19 was declared as a pandemic,
the Hon’ble Chief Minister Uddhav Balasaheb Thackeray, on April 14, 2020, had
declared that the State Government has set up an expert panel and a cabinet sub-
committee to suggest step to tackle the financial crises arising out of the Corona Virus
Pandemic. In the webcast the Hon'ble Chief Minister had declared that the sub-
committee under the Chairmanship of the Dy. Chief Minister shall take necessary
step to address the issues of business arising after the advent of COVID-19. The
Hon’ble CM had also declared that another committee comprising of Scientist
Raghunath Mashelkar, Economists Ajit Ranade and Vijay Kelkar and Banker Deepak
Parekh would also give the Cabinet Sub-Committee advise on ways to deal with the
aftermath of the pandemic. He further declared that the two committees will look at
how to avoid or mitigate the financial impact of the pandemic in the coming phase.

We are given to understand that the committee headed by Shri. Vijay Kelkar and
comprising of Shri. Ajit Ranade, Shri Raghunath Mashelkar and Shri. Deepak Parekh
has already submitted its recommendation to the Government sometime in the
month of May. It is submitted that the full after effect of the pandemic has not been
felt as yet and as per prediction by some Economist, the GDP is expected to contract
substantially in this year. Some estimates put the contraction as much as 40% of the
GDP. In this background, it is now eminent that urgent action is taken to provide
relief to the industry including the real estate industry.

We therefore request you to take cognizance of the report submitted by the Kelkar
Committee and approve the same at Government level so that it can be implemented
immediately across all departments to provide much needed relief to the industry.
Thanking you,

Yours Sincerely,

For CREDAI-MCHI

; K
Nayan Shah Bandish Ajmera
President Hon. Secretary
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